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   December 19, 2018 General Membership Meeting Minutes

Meeting Chair Phil Fransen opened the meeting at 6:00 PM. Jeff Froh read the VFP Statement of Purpose. Other members included Joan Kemble, Paul McMahon, John Fournelle, Brad Geyer, Fran Wiedenhoeft, Don McKeating, Ryan Kopish, and Steve Books.  The VFP "hat" was passed. There were a few calls for any other business by members present for the agenda, and 

          the November meeting minutes were reviewed and approved.
Treasurer's Report - Paul reviewed his monthly "green sheet."  Total revenue for last month to date was $ 550.00 mainly from funding appeals. Memorials on behalf of the Kemble family to the Chapter total $ 794.00. The June fund drive ended at $ 4,550.00 with 64 donations with a 12.1% response. A First Unitarian Society donation was $ 639.00.
Grants were good this year at $ 2,166.00.  Overall, the finances had a good year, and the recent funding appeal has a good start.  The membership accepted Paul's report.

Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - Paul reported that David was gearing up for the next round of visitations.

Scholarship - Paul reported that the scholarship programs are underway for applications.

Memorial Day - No report

Memorial Mile - Short discussion on status of Memorial Markers, and decision to wait for February for check-up.

Planning Committee - John reported that a proposal for ordering Long Shadows books is still underway. Up to 50 books are so far planned to order. Atwood Publisher Linda Babler to be contacted. Discussion on the Waging Peace Exhibit:  What Does It Take? - to figure out a good venue for it. General agreement on having the display come to Madison with the Chapters support.  The display has 16 panels of peace related stories and discussion items which travel around the county that would be on display for 4 - 6 weeks. John has also discussed the possible display with Sean Michael Dargan for collaboration.
Website - Brad reported items being put on the website. 

Tabling/Outreach - Books reported on outreach that the Dane County resolution regarding the V.A. has passed. The resolution highlighted the importance of keeping the V.A. under the control and function of the U.S. government.

New Business

Meeting room change - Paul reported that the Chapter will be changing meeting space meetings in June due to Madison College moving. Discussion on other sites such as the Central Library, Capitol Lakes, Sequoya Library.

Long Shadows book order - Paul reported with John that contact with Linda Babler, Atwood Publishing, will help aid in knowing how many books to reorder. There could be a possible Evjue grant with 50/50 funding available. Discussion regarding having funds available to promote planning proposed. A motion was made and 2nded to spend up to $ 200.00 for promoting VFP materials, including Long Shadows, for examples of peace related and promotion. The motion passed. Continued discussion with John reporting that 11-12 VFP Chapters have said yes to purchasing some copies of the book Long Shadows.
Steve Fortnew Lecture Jan. 10, book Empire's Children:  Vietnam, the War at Home - Lecture at Central Lib. 6:30.

Select Jan. Chair. - Jeff Froh, unless a snowstorm
Any other Business - Next VFP Convention - Spokane, WA, August 15 - 18.

- Masood Akhtar - We Are Many - Phil reported that Mr. Akhtar is still initiating many discussions on peaceful interventions and is working for peace. Mr. Akhtar is on the Workforce Development committee with united-against-hate.org. Phil also mentioned a group - VeteransChallengeIslamophobia.org that is promoted by National VFP.
 - Fran - reported a book by another to promote, and has had correspondence with Musician Tom Neilson for possible fundraising. And, has a concert in Milwaukee. Tabled.

 - Annual Donation to Madison Quakers, via Mike Boehm, for their Fund Drive. Discussion and a motion, 2nded, to donate $ 100.00 to Madison Quakers. The motion passed.
 - The Greatest War Video - Brad, a video may be made of the Barrymore show. A possible showing on You Tube, but legalities may have to be worked out yet.

Announcements - A list of the next VFP meetings, and other peace actions and notifications were read.

Adjournment - The meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.       Minutes by Books.
